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MINUTES of the Annual Parish Meeting of Ketley Parish Council which was held at 6.00 pm on Wednesday 10 May 2017 at Ketley Community Centre.

PRESENT:
	Councillor Amrik Jhawar (Chairman)
	Councillor Mandy Cartwright

	Councillor David Elliott
	Councillor Maggie Evans

	Councillor Andy Morris
	Councillor Sam Millward-Thomas

	Councillor Joy Francis
	Councillor Hilda Rhodes


Councillor Anil Saini 



       

In Attendance:  Mr. Michael Wilkinson
Also in attendance:  Phil Griffiths, Parish Clerk

17/6697 WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION

Cllr Jhawar opened the meeting and welcomed Councillors and members of the public to the Annual Parish Meeting.

17/6698 TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillors L Hodgkinson and R. Mehta
17/6699 MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 11 MAY 2016
RESOLUTION:  The minutes of the meeting held on the 11 May 2016 were proposed as an accurate record by Cllr Millward-Thomas, seconded by Cllr Evans and unanimously agreed by the Parish Council.
17/6700 CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Cllr Jhawar referred to his report and statement of activities that had taken place since he took up the role of Chairman. He thanked his fellow councillors for electing him to the role of Chairman and thanked the Interim Clerk and current Parish Clerk for their work. 

Turning to events over the year, Councillor Jhawar referred to a number of significant matters

· Greenways site planning application which was refused after strong objections from the Parish council. The company no longer operated from the site. 
· Signing of 3 way agreement between the Parish council, Borough council and Friends of Paddock Mound to help ensure the future maintenance of the Paddock Mound area.

· Christmas light switch-on had been a success, he thanked TACT who had helped to make it a colourful and entertaining evening. 
· The costs of Christmas lighting for buildings had been significantly reduced from the previous year. 

· Fire extinguisher maintenance costs had been significantly reduced after a different contractor had been sourced.

· The council was in the process of reviewing IT support contract and hoped to generate significant savings. 

· The Easter Egg Hunt had again been a success, councillors, their families and all those assisting were thanked for their efforts. 

· The staffing restructure had now been completed and 3 new staff were in the process of joining the council. Resources Committee were thanked for their work in bringing the restructure to a successful conclusion. 

· The appointment of new staff would enable better promotion of the Community Centre and in turn, increased revenue. Less work would now need to placed with outside contractors, saving on costs. 

· As a result of the restructure 2 long serving employees had chosen to leave the council. The council wished them well for the future and thanked them for their service. 

· The Garden of Rest gates had not been locked for some time and there had been no issues reported. 

· Councillor Millward-Thomas deserved special thanks for his work with young people in the Parish, his work and commitment was much appreciated. 

· Finally, Councillor Jhawar thanked fellow councillors for their co-operation and respectful behavior during the last year both in meetings and at events. Finance Committee were congratulated for continuing to keep Parish finances in good order. 

17/6701 FINANCIAL REPORT 

The Clerk presented draft year-end accounts for the year 2016-17, outlined below:

Balance per bank statements as at 31 March 2017:

	Co-op Current Account
	7,703.55
	

	Co-op Deposit Account
	0.00
	

	National Savings
	41,159.35
	

	
	48,862.91
	48,862.91

	
	
	

	Less unpresented cheques at 31 March 2017 
	
	3,147.28

	Add unbanked cash at 31 March 2017 
	
	0.00

	
	
	

	Net balances as at 31 March 2017
	
	45,716.62


The next balances reconciled to the Cash Book (receipts and payments account) for the year, as follows:

Cash Book

Opening balance 1 April 2016





53,398.54
Add: Receipts in the year





177,027.56
Less: Payments in the year





184,710.48
Closing balance per cash book (receipts and payments book)

 45,715.62 
As at 31 March 2017 (must equal not balances above)

17/6702 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
Nothing to report.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.09 p.m.

Signed:………………………………….………………………….…………………………….……      Date:    May 2017
Chairman:                     Councillor Anil Saini


Interim Clerk to the Council: Andrew Roberts


Ketley Community Centre


Holyhead Road


Ketley


Telford


TF1 5AN


01952 612035


Parishclerk@ketleyParishCouncil.co.uk


� HYPERLINK "http://www.ketleyparishcouncil.co.uk" ��www.ketleyParishCouncil.co.uk�
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